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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

15 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

counseling entry dated 12 February 2024 because the issuance of the Page 11 “was an excessive 

use of force” that “unjustly persecuted” you.  You contend you were forced to close the business 

and still received the 6105 counseling, even though divesting your holding in the company was 

supposed to be a sufficient resolution to the potential conflict of interest.  You further contend 

you were accused of violating DoD 5500.07 although you were never afforded the rights 

outlined in the same regulation, to include “the right to formally recuse yourself to your 

Commanding Officer (CO) to mitigate any potential conflict [of] interest.” You also contend you 

were never formally trained on the policies.  Further, you contend your unit did not – and still 

does not – have a formal policy that prohibits or mentions any type of businesses that Marines in 

the command can/cannot own, operate, or invest in.  Additionally, you contend the business, in 

which you were a partial owner, operated in accordance with state law and was a legally 

operating school according to the  Department of Education.  You further contend you 

took appropriate action by filing an affidavit with the state of  giving 25% of your 

company to a manager who ran the business so you would not be involved with any operations.  

Despite asking for the request in writing, you contend you never received a “direct order” to 

terminate the business.   






